TENSAS BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT





       February 10, 2015
     The Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District met for its regular meeting 
Tuesday, at 9:30 A. M. in its office located at 505 District Drive Monroe, Louisiana.
     Mr. Drew Keahey, President, called the meeting to order and requested the Acting Secretary 
call roll with the following present and answering:  Mr. Drew Keahey, President, Caldwell Parish; Mr. Rodney Hutchins, Vice President, Catahoula Parish; Mr. Charles Venable and Mr. Mike Calloway, Ouachita Parish; Ms. Ramona N. Haire and Mr. Robert Neal Harwell, Richland Parish; Mr. Venoy Kinnaird, Morehouse Parish and Mr. Ashley Peters, Franklin Parish.  Absent: Mr. James P. Mayo, Ouachita Parish; Mr. Shelton Ruffin, West Carroll Parish and Mr. Harlon Nobles, LaSalle Parish.   
     Others in attendance were: Members of Corps of Engineers, Mr. Max Tullos, Mr. James McCrae, Mr. Craig McCraney, Mr. Larry Raborn, Mr. Tom Shaw, Mr. Paul Richard, Mr. Gordan Watkins and Mr. Larry Barfield; Mr. Lorne Green, Monterey, La.; Mr. Jimmy Ingram, West Monroe, La.; Dave and Kelly Hudspeth, Jena, La.; Mr. Ryan McMillian, Mr. Sam Hodge and Mr. Marvin Hicks, Department of Transportation and Development, Monroe, La.; Mr. John Stringer, Executive Director, Tensas Basin Levee District; Mr. Johnny Trisler, Maintenance Supervisor, Tensas Basin Levee District, Mr. Tracy Hilburn, Maintenance Supertendant, Tensas Basin Levee District and Mr. Brandon Waggoner, Levee District Police   
     Commissioner Rodney Hutchins opened the meeting with prayer and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
      The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Rodney Hutchins, seconded by
Commissioner Mike Calloway, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the

Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:






RESOLUTION

     WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District advertised for sale of the following surplus equipment:

 1-2000 Ford F450 Truck Serial Number 1FDXF46S7YEE26002

          1-2004 Kubota UTV Serial Number 13785

    WHEREAS, the time having arrived for the opening of bids, the following bids were received, opened and read aloud:

     Kevin Wyles, 969 Leo Lane, Columbia, La. 71418 bid $4,215.00 for the 2004 Kubota UTV.

     Monterey Rural Water System, Jr. Lorne Green, Manager, P. O. Box 157, Monterey, La.  71354 bid $7,000.00 for the 2000 Ford 450 Truck Serial Number 1FDXF46SYEE26002
     Dave A. Hudspeth, 143 Snooks Road, Jena, La. bid $6,527.500 for the  2000 Ford F450 Truck Serial Number 1FDXF46S7YEE26002.
               Mr. Shane Hunt, 206 Highway 847, Columbia, La. 71418 bid $6,300.00 for the 2000 Ford 

        F450 Truck Serial Number 1FDXF46S7YEE26002 and $2,700.00 for the 2004 Kubota UTV

       Serial Number 13785.

   Westgate Used Parts & Cars, 141 Blazier Lane, West Monroe, La. bid $5,600.00 for the 2000 Ford F450 Truck Serial Number 1FDXF46S7YEE26002. 

             Joseph Sylvesti, P. O. Box 658, Rayville, La. 71269 bid $2,951.00 for the2000 Ford F450

     Truck Serial Number 1FDXF46S7YEE26002 and $4,105.00 for the2004 Kubota UTV Serial

     Number 13785.

              David Catching, 18873 U. S. Highway 82, Sherman, Texas 75092 bid $6,977.00 for the         
     2004 Kubota UTV Serial Number 13785 and $5,000.00 for the 2000 Ford F450 Truck Serial

     Number 1FDXF46S7YEE26002.

              Dixie Surplus Machinery, Inc., P. O. Box 639, Pollock, La. 71467 bid $6,278.00 for the 2004

      Kubota UTV Serial Number 13785 and $4,638.00 for the 2000 Ford F450 Truck Serial Number
    1FDXF46S7YEE26002.

          NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the following bids were accepted:

          Monterey Rural Water System bid of $7,000.00 for the 2000 Ford F450 Truck Serial Number
      1FDXF46S7YEE26002.

          David Catching bid of $6,977.00 for the 2004 Kubota UTV Serial Number 13785.

     Donna Smalling






Drew Keahey

     Acting Secretary






President


          Members of the Corps of Engineers, Vicksburg, Mississippi were invited to speak. They gave a
       brief discussion on the changes to expect in the future through their agency; the levees within the
      Tensas Basin Levee District system and various rules and regulations that shall be carried out.
     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Ramona N. Haire, seconded by
Commissioner Charles Venable, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of          the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and    there were none, to-wit:

RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 
Basin Levee District does hereby declare that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting 
of January 13, 2015 is hereby dispensed with and declared approved as published in the official journal of this board, The Richland Beacon News.

Donna Smalling






Drew Keahey
 Secretary







President



     The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Robert Neal Harwell, seconded by 
Commissioner Venoy Kinnaird, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:
                                    

RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas 
Basin Levee District does hereby approve all bills approved by the claims committee for January, 2015.
Donna Smalling






Drew Keahey
Secretary







President
    The following resolution was introduced by Commissioner Rodney Hutchins, seconded by  

Commissioner Venoy Kinnaird, and passed unanimously by the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District, after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none, to-wit:





RESOLUTION

     NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District does hereby authorize the transfer of the following campsites:

     JB-02 from Tensas Basin Levee District to Jimmy Belgard.
Donna Smalling






Drew Keahey

Acting Secretary







President

     Financial reports and Levee District Police reports were reviewed and discussed after President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none.


       President Drew Keahey called for public comments and there were none.  
      President Drew Keahey declared that there being no further business to come before the Board of Commissioners of the Tensas Basin Levee District at this time, the meeting is adjourned.

Donna Smalling







Drew Keahey
Acting Secretary







President














	

















			
























































